I submitted a letter to the International Journal of Obesity, commenting on recently published papers on BMI.  The letter was rejected by the Editor, Dr. Richard L. Atkinson, and later revised into a short article (published in Am J Epidemiol 2009:170;957-8). This document contains Dr. Atkinson’s rejection letter, and my response (to which he did not respond).
This is yet another example of prevailing practice that I criticized before:

Shahar E. On editorial practice and peer review. Journal of Evaluation in Clinical Practice 2007;13:699-701
Link: http://www.blackwell-synergy.com/doi/abs/10.1111/j.1365-2753.2007.00800.x

>
> Date: 5th Oct 2008
> IJO Manuscript: 2008IJO00998
> Title: BMI and mortality: causal, inconsistent, or confounded?
> Corresponding Author: Prof. Shahar
>
> Dear Prof. Shahar,
>
> I regret to inform you that your manuscript was not considered acceptable for 
> publication in the International Journal of Obesity. The IJO receives a large number of 
> manuscripts, and we can accept only a small percentage, currently about 10%. Thus, many 
> meritorious papers are being rejected due to insufficient space. I enjoyed reading your 
> letter and agree with your comments, but we already have discussed the issues 
> extensively in the IJO as you note, so with our page limitations I can't spare the 
> space this time.
>
> Thank you for submitting this letter to the International Journal of Obesity and I hope 
> to give you better news the next time.
>
> Sincerely,
>
> Richard L. Atkinson, M.D.
> Editor, International Journal of Obesity
Dear Prof. Atkinson,

To say that you have discussed the issue extensively means that you have already
discussed the novel viewpoint of causal diagrams as well.  That, of course, is
not true.  None of the articles you published has anything similar to my
writing; none showed a diagram.  I have also read much more wishy-washy letters
to the editor on the pages of the journal, for which space was found. The
explanation you provide below is not convincing.

Would you please explain why you denied a short (about 550 words) letter to the
editor, which shows a fresh look at the topic and also raises a key question to
the authors of the "consistency article"?  How many causal diagrams were ever
published in your journal?  Which aspect of my writing, which you apparently
liked, was boring, false, or exhaustively discussed before?  Is my exposition
of the fatal flaws of BMI not of key interest to your readers?  Hard to
believe!

Sincerely,

Prof Eyal Shahar
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